FRIARSGATE FOCUS


Spring 2023


IT’S BEEN A LONG TIME 

Our last newsletter was written in August 2021. What a lot has happened since then. We have come through the Covid Pandemic and together with the other Winchester Practices provided vaccination clinics from December 2019 up until the end of November 2022.

Our thoughts and condolences go out to those who lost loved ones and our thanks go to all of you who played by the rules and by doing so helped to support all us in the NHS to curb the spread of this pandemic.  



COVID VACCINATION CLINICS

These will take place at the Badger Farm Surgery during April.  Eligible cohorts will be contacted the surgery to make an appointment if you fall into one of those categories. For information the of eligible cohorts please see JCVI statement on spring 2023 COVID-19 vaccinations, 22 February 2023 - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 


EASTER CLOSING TIMES

The Friarsgate practice will be closed from 6.30 pm on Thursday 6th April and re-open on Tuesday 11th April at 8am.

If you have and urgent problem that won’t wait until Tuesday 11th please call

111

for information and advice.



ENHANCED ACCESS

Winchester City Primary Care Network (PCN) has taken over the contract for the enhanced access service.
Service hours will be 17:30 to 20:30 weekdays and 09:00 to 17:00 Saturdays. 
This will provide the following services. Routine GP appointments, long term condition reviews, Proactive screening and assessments, Adult and childhood vaccinations, Contraception clinics, Musculoskeletal physio assessments, Pharmacist medication reviews and Phlebotomy appointments.
In order to make an appointment please call the practice on 01962871730 and ask to be seen at the Enhanced Access service.


HERE TO HELP

Over the past few years general practice has been extremely lucky to see some innovations come into play that help both the patient and the practice.  One of the most important of these innovations has been the NHS App and the updated versions of patient online access.  These allow amongst other things patients to book and cancel some clinician appointments, view COVID vaccination passports and order repeat prescriptions.  All of this can be used safely, securely and at a time and place to suit the patient.
The Practice has been hosting a Talking Table on Wednesdays and Thursdays between 1-2pm for patients to come along to main Friarsgate Weeke where practice staff are able to help patients get online and download the App. If you would like assistance, please call the surgery on 01962 871730 for more details. 
The NHS App, website and other online services are all very secure, so no one is able to access your information except you. You’ll need to make sure you protect your login details. Don’t share your password with anyone as they could then have access to your personal information.

PATIENT PARTICIPATON GROUP
We would like to encourage our patients to join our Patient Participation Group. It is led by a small Steering Group of patient volunteers. Through membership of this group the Practice would like to find out your ideas on how you might feel our service could be improved and also those areas that are working well and should be continued. Our Steering Group meets on a regular basis and we welcome new members. If you would like to join us, please go to the Practice Website for more information.


COMINGS AND GOINGS

Since our last newsletter we have welcomed new Doctors and 2 Practice Nurses to the Friarsgate family. 

Sadly, Dr Michael Lambert will be retiring from the Practice at the end of March having joined as a Partner in 1995. He will however continue to provide Occupational Health services.   

Marc Dryden our managing partner also retires at the end of March.  Vicky Piekarz has already joined the practice as our new Practice Manager. Vicky has previous NHS and private sector experience as well as also doing some work with the CQC. Vicky is going to be a great edition to the team.
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